
COUNCIL MEETING

June 13, 2006
The meeting was opened at 7:35pm with a study of Psalm 88. Present were Pastor Crown, Eric Krugler, Michele Price, Stephanie Newland, Rudy Schroeter, Vic Hesterman, Steve Cwirla, Shawn Leonard, and Ray Weikal (presiding).

Pastor
· Pastor Balisingh has sent Trinity a video of his church.

· The new paraments should arrive this week.

· Pastor is helping develop classes for the Lutheran Institute of Education. The Wednesday and Friday morning Bible study classes will be discontinued so that Pastor may concentrate on developing these classes.

· The vicarage is being used by men attending a Ft. Wayne continuing education program while Vicar Gregory is on vacation this week,

· Vicar Gregory and Vicar-elect Shuldheisz attended the Christ on Campus conference in Pittsburgh.

· The Endowment Fund brochure will be available for review at the congregation’s annual planning meeting.

· A planning meeting for the Higher Things conference will be held on June 25th.

· Aaron Smith was ordained and installed at St. Paul, Mountain View. The Circuit has a full complement of pastors for the first time in years.

Minutes from last month’s Council meeting were read and accepted.
Elders

· The Elders have recruited and trained Timothy Crown, Mark Aochi, and Justin McFerrin as new ushers.

· The Elders are working on a new reimbursement schedule for organists.

· Jim and Terri Sunksen have transferred to Trinity.

· The Ft. Wayne seminary will assign a new student for Trinity to support this year.

Missions and Evangelism
· The Board is concerned about PAMS emphasis shifting towards the northern peninsula.

Education

· Rally Day will be held the weekend before the Labor Day weekend.
· VBS still has openings for teachers.

Maintenance

· Room 11 is almost ready for classroom use.
Campus Ministry
· The Board held its end of the school-year BBQ last Saturday.
· The Board will organize summer Bible studies and group dinners.
· The Board is planning to take a white water rafting trip on August 5th.
· Trinity’s students were accepted into the Higher Things conference. Mark, Timothy, and Hannah will attend. Pastor Crown, Vicar Gregory, and Stephanie Newland will chaperone.
· The Youth Group will have a scavenger hunt in San Francisco on Saturday.
· The Youth Group may attend a baseball game in early July.
· The Youth Group will have movie nights this summer.
New Business
· A check for half the cost of the Luther Rose project has been sent.
Meeting adjourned at 9:02pm.
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